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Thursday 6th February 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I am writing to you ahead of the new clubs list coming out over the next few days. I am excited to inform 

you that starting in Spring 2, we will be offering a Year 6 and Year 7 Hockey Club. The club will take place 

at Kingstone High School and will be run by myself and Miss Ratchford, a high school teacher. Miss 

Ratchford and I both play hockey outside of school and are really excited to be able to offer a hockey club 

to the children.  

 

We feel that running the club across KS2 and KS3 provides a brilliant transition opportunity for the children 

as they will get to spend time on the high school site, getting to know children in the year above them. 

 

The club will be on a Friday, from 3:20 – 4:30pm. Please note that this club runs a little later than the usual 

primary school clubs. Collection will be from the primary school office at 4:30pm. The first week of hockey 

club will be Friday 28th February, with the last session being on Friday 4th April.  

 

To ensure their safety, children must wear gumshields and shin pads and suitable indoor trainers. If your 

child does not have these, shin pads and gumshields can both be purchased off places like Amazon at a 

relatively low cost. If you need any help in sourcing either of the items, do let me know. School will provide 

hockey sticks. Please note that children will be unable to join in without shin pads or a gumshield. 

 

Places are limited and will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. If your child would like to attend 
this club, please sign up in the usual way (via the office). Please note that places for this club are limited; 
you will be informed, ahead of clubs starting, as to whether your child has a place. 
 

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
 

Amy Preece 

Deputy Headteacher 


